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56 George III – Chapter 10 
 
An Act to repeal part of and to continue and amend an Act passed in the fifty fourth year of His 
Majesty’s Reign, entitled “An Act for Granting to His Majesty an additional Duty on Shop and 
Tavern Licences.” Passed 22d March, 1816. 
 
Most Gracious Sovereign, 
 
Whereas it is expedient to amend and continue an Act of the Parliament of this Province, passed in 
the fifty-fourth year of His Majesty’s Reign, entitled “An Act to grant to His Majesty an additional 
Duty on Shop and Tavern Licenses, We Your Majesty’s most dutiful and loyal subjects, the 
Commons of Upper-Canada in Provincial Parliament assembled, Beseech Your Majesty, that it 
may be enacted and be it enacted by the King’s Most Excellent Majesty, by and with the advice 
and consent of the Legislative Council and Assembly of the Province of Upper-Canada, constituted 
and assembled by virtue of and under the authority of an Act passed in the Parliament of Great 
Britain, entitled “An Act to repeal certain parts of an Act passed in the fourteenth year of His 
Majesty’s Reign, entitled ‘An Act for making more effectual provision for the Government of the 
Province of Quebec in North America, and to make further Provision for the Government of the 
said Province,’” and by the authority of the same, that the said Act and every matter and thing 
therein contained, with the exception of the Preamble and the second Clause thereof, which shall 
be and are hereby repealed, shall be and the same is hereby continued. 
 
II. And be it further enacted by the authority aforesaid, That it shall and may be lawful, and it is 
hereby required, that all Persons keeping Houses or other places of Public Entertainment, from 
and after the fifth day of January next, shall provide a good and sufficient Yard or Shed for the 
accommodation of the Sleighs or Carriages, of Travellers, which Yard or Shed shall be so enclosed 
as to prevent any inconvenience to them, from Hogs, Horses, or Horned Cattle, that may be 
running at large about such House, or place of Public Entertainment, and any person keeping such 
House of Public Entertainment, neglecting or refusing to comply with said Regulations, shall forfeit 
such Licence and be disqualified from receiving any Licence until he shall have provided himself 
with such Yard or Shed as aforesaid. 
 
III. And be it further enacted by the authority aforesaid, That this Act shall continue and remain in 
force for and during the term of Two Years, and from thence to the end of the then next ensuing 
Session of Parliament and no longer. 


